RVRMA EXECUTIVE BOARD
Record of Proceedings
Regular Monthly Meeting
Monday, May 20, 2013, 5:00pm
The Ranch House Meeting Room

A regular meeting of the Executive Board Members of the River Valley Ranch Master Association, in the county of Garfield, State of Colorado was held on Monday, May 20, 2013 at 444 River Valley Ranch Drive, Carbondale, Colorado  81623 with the following people present:

	Executive Board of Directors
Jim Noyes, President
Lani Kitching, Vice-President
Jack Gausnell, Secretary 
Bob Schoofs, Treasurer
Peter Frey, Director-at-Large 

	Management Representatives
Ian Hause, Community Manager
Suzie Matthews, Director of Finance
Pamela Britton, Recorder

Homeowner Attendees


	

	

	Call to Order



RVR Executive Board President, Jim Noyes called the meeting to order at 5:00 pm. A quorum was established. 

	Approval of Agenda



Directors Lani Kitching and Bob Schoofs moved and seconded to approve the agenda.  The motion passed unanimously.

	Consent Agenda



Directors Lani Kitching and Peter Frey moved and seconded the adoption of the meeting’s consent agenda and to approve the Board Meeting minutes of April 24, 2013. The motion passed unanimously.   

	Public Comment


· None
	Announcements


	
· Recreation Pool Opened/Memorial Day Weekend – May 24th (free hotdogs on Saturday!)
· Tennis Round Robin – Saturday, May 25th, 11:00 – 1:00
· Community Garage Sale – Saturday, June 1st
· Deer Fencing Removal Extended – New removal deadline,  Saturday, June 1st
· Swim Lessons Begin – Monday, June 10th
· RVR Tennis Classic USTA Tournament – June 28 – 30
· 4th of July Jubilee – Saturday, July 6th

	


	Committee Reports 



· Design Review Committee 
· Notes from May 2, 2013 
There were no comments on the committee reports.
	Executive Director’s Report



Management –The organization is operating within the Board adopted, Member ratified 2013 Operations and Reserve Budget.  
There are no current indications of any material, reserve or operational aggregate budget overages at this time.  Financials, Fitness Tracking and Utility Tracking reports will be delivered at the end of the period.
The May Board meeting is being held 10 days early due to Board Member scheduling conflicts.
Seasonal start-up operations and programming are in effect.  The Community Irrigation System is fully operational.  Preparation for Summer Camp operations is continuing.  Four Seasons has commenced 2013 mow and blow.  The Weed Control Program commences in the next few weeks.
Guest Passes for the 2013 Summer Camp
Noxious weed control services will commence in 1 to 2 weeks at the optimum time for root uptake and foliar receptivity.  The opt-out period was completed on May 15th.
Functions, programming and facilities which are available are well attended.    
The Board binders will be updated this summer with any new or revised policies and any Design Guideline Amendments which may occur during that period.  Meanwhile, all documents are on file with the RVRMA.

Reconstruction of the RVRMA website is nearing completion.    A status update will be provided by Project Manager, Pam Britton, at the Board meeting.  We are still anticipating beta testing of the new site in the next 30 days with a summer launch.
The golf course is open and restaurant renovation continues with opening to be announced once determined.
RVR Irrigation H20 – All 2012 projects were completed prior to the onset and preclusion of winter conditions.  Numerous deferred, new and necessary projects were completed in partnership with the new golf owner.
The sediment control basin is complete and operational.  All irrigation ditches and systems are open and 100% operational.  We will operate for 45 days or so and then shut off supply and draw down the basin to observe and document efficiency and perform sediment  removal. 
The 2013 Irrigation Water Delivery Reimbursement Assessment (RA), as approved by the Board, has been delivered to all beneficial end users.  Collection of the RA is underway and on-going.  To date we have collected 50% of the RA
The 2013 shared cost maintenance budget is $94,500 for the RVRMA’s portion of the shared costs.  Last year’s budget was $96,000.  Therefore the RA for 2013 is the same as the RA for 2012.  A spread sheet will be included in the financials which will be electronically distributed to the Board at the end of the period.
The Community Irrigation System has been pressured up and water is now available to all home-sites.  Staff announced water availability on April 25th in the Weekly News.  
Current snowpack is approximately 80% of average in our watershed.  Staff is paying close attention to water availability and what strategies and practices may become necessary during the 2013 irrigation season.
We are firing all zones three times a week which is the 2011 standard.  In 2012 we were watering up to five times a week due to dry soil and poor precipitation.
The Augmentation Plan Decree redline was discussed at the April 4th Status Conference with the Division Engineer and the CWCB.  There is still no clear direction from either entity on how we bring closure to the matter.  The ED contacted Counsel again on 5/12 and there has been no additional progress.  The ED will continue to follow up and report back to the parties. 
RVR Irrigation H2O is operating per plan and budget.
Member Services, Hospitality, Media and Public Relations – Summer Camp officially begins on Friday, May 24th at 11 am with the opening of the rec pool.   That Saturday we will be providing complimentary beverages and hot dogs.
The period functions were limited due to shoulder season.  We hosted the 20113 RVR Tennis Kick-Off with a fun-filled day of round robin tennis, drinks and snacks.  The function was very well attended with approximately 60 attendees.  We attempted to engage the teen age demographic with the Teen Take-Over.  The function was poorly attended and will not be repeated.
Staff has completed a self-evaluation regarding customer service, hospitality and continuous improvement.  This served as a cornerstone of enhanced and on-going customer service training and utilization program for all staff at all levels.  Treating Customers as Guests – RVR Professional Team Development seasonal training is complete.  We have completed two, 4 hour sessions with all lead and FD staff prior to Summer Camp.  Attendees received a certification as a result of the program.  The ED was very pleased with the program and will continue with on-going customer service training and enhancement.
Operational Refinement – The Ranch House now closes at 8 pm daily M-F and is open 9 am to 6 pm on Sundays.
Staff has returned to closing the Ranch House on Saturdays until 6 pm due to diminished hot tub demand now that ski season is over.  We will then go to a 9 pm closing in high season beginning on June 15th and continuing until at least August 18th.
Water Aerobics will move to 9 am beginning Monday, June 3rd.  We have had complaints from lappers that the pool is too hot even several hours after aerobics.  As a compromise we are leaving the program later in the morning, turning the pool up 8 am from 82 degrees  to 84 degrees (used to be 86) and then turning the pool back 82 degrees at 11 am sharp.  We will monitor feed-back and adjust accordingly.
Restorative Yoga has become so popular we are doing it now every Sunday from 4 to 6 pm.  We turn up the room to 75 degrees for 6 hours to accomplish this.  We will be tracking utility costs to verify a cost/benefit ration for this additional programming.
We have been handing out guest passes since May 1st and capturing waiver signatures where needed.
The Director is reviewing alternatives for replacement or modification to the small spa.  Research indicates the small spa was originally planned as a cold plunge, hence the odd dimensions.  The spa does not accommodate more than two people, only 1 if they are strangers.  The Director has received a preliminary bid which is cost prohibitive and is continuing to explore alternatives and costs.
Staff will present plans and pricing over the next few months for consideration of this possible Fall 2013 project.
· Technical 
Ranch House Mechanical – 
Utility costs are running at or below budget.  See utility report in packet.  The butterfly valve install project is complete.  The control system software has been moved to the maintenance department computer.
Ranch House Pool- The rec pool will open Friday, May 24th, 2013 at 11 am.   The large umbrella has been repaired locally.   We have completed re-coating the umbrella support.
We have completely refurbished 59 deck chairs and 10 chaise lounge chairs substantially under the projected capital budget expense.  The chairs have been deep cleaned and the deck will be furnished on May 23rd.
The Lap Pool coping repair has been completed.  We were forced to tent and heat the work area to complete the project.  We have completed all annual pool deck repairs.  We have sealed the pool deck and all Ranch House and Tennis walkways and decks.
The zero depth entry to the kids wading pool has routinely failed due to the thin profile of the plaster in that location.  Therefore we are replacing the plaster there with the same tile that is used under the coping on all the pools.
Staff has completed interviewing/hiring for Swim Instructor, Lifeguard and Juice Bar positions for the 2013 Summer Camp.
Ranch House Building –The elevator has received required annual inspection.  We have completed a partial furniture replacement in the Great Room.  The fire/burglar alarm inspection is complete.  Annual liquor license renewal is complete.
Irrigation System O&M – All deferred, necessary, capital and maintenance projects, with the exception of a potential turbidity/telemetry system above the sediment control structure, are complete.  This project is currently being evaluated, specified and priced by golf for our review.
The Community Irrigation System is charged up and ready to go.  This has been announced in the Weekly News on multiple occasions. 
Seasonal start up is complete.   Repair and maintenance is ongoing.  We have commenced planned switch-out several zones from 4” heads to 6” heads as part of an ongoing system upgrade.  This work was included in the reserve expense budget.
We have agreed upon the 2013 Irrigation Water Delivery Budget with the golf owner.  It is $94,500 for RVRMA and all other beneficiaries of the irrigation water delivery system.  The 2012 budget was $96,000. 
The Irrigation 2013 Water Delivery Reimbursement Assessment for all users (RVRMA, Custom Homes, The Settlement, Old Town, The Boundary, Thompson Corner, The 24 and Crystal Bluffs)  will be exactly the same as it was for 2012 even though our percentage of use increased by 7% due to the very dry winter, spring and summer.
· Site work and Landscape  
Turf Grass – No Spring fert required due to placement of SIFI (Spread it Forget it) fert last fall.  The turf has come out of dormancy.  Staff is pleased with the early season results of the SiFi program.  Mow and Blow and weed spot spray has commenced.  We had marginal customer satisfaction the first week of services in the Settlement but have made some adjustments to increase customer satisfaction.
Trees – We have completed treating for Ash Borer. I will be meeting with ATS the week of May 27th to plan the planting of the 15 remaining trees required by the Town as per our deferred planting program.  The installation of these 15 trees will complete our current obligation to the Town.
Flowers – Last year’s bulb plantings have bloomed with warmer temps.  We have placed deer repellant around all bulb beds.  We have placed ropes and signage to prevent people from walking across the flower beds.  We have placed our order for discounted perennials and annuals.  We plan to plant the pool beds the week of 5/20 so planting is complete prior to pool opening.  The pool plant material is on site.  The front of the Ranch House and the entry beds will be planted the following week of 5/27.  These remaining plantings are subject to delivery of product and weather.
Noxious Weeds – We are currently planning the 2013 Program, subject to weather.  We anticipate commencement by June 7th to 15th.
Beautification and Mitigation – Staff has completed going thru each doggie station and re-furbishing, straightening or replacing doggie clean up stations community wide.  We plan to relocate the GG temporary irrigation system to Tract JJ to establish native grass in that location.
Infrastructure – The TOC still plans to repair and re-surface additional roads at RVR this summer.   As plans are finalized, the Board and Community will be informed.
We are keeping the access to Tract GG closed for the foreseeable future due to continued disruptive access and activities.  We have placed chains across the street and high profile barricades.  An adjacent Owner complained about the look of the barricades so we removed, refinished and re-installed.
· Settlement and Old Town 2012 Paint Program – Gonzales Painting is under contract and has completed 7 homes.  There is a high level of customer satisfaction.

Ronay Painting is under contract for 2013 Old Town painting services effective May 15.  The target completion date is now August 15th.
· Budget and Finance 

Budget and Finance – The approved and ratified 2013 Budget is in effect.  2012 Financials will be delivered electronically to the Board once the books are closed for the period on May 20th.  All financials are available on file for review upon request.  

· Continuing Education for Staff –See 2012 reports for completed continuing education to date.  The Director is pursuing the base certification for state regulatory compliance.   Staff attended a CSI POS webinar on March 19th.  HS free webinars are not being held this year.  Staff has completed TREATING CUSTOMERS AS GUESTS –RVR PROFESSIONAL TEAM DEVELOPMMENT thru Colorado Mountain College.  Key staff has also completed CSI – Accounting Basics and CSI – POS Customer Service.

	 Old Business



· 2013 Board and Annual Meeting Schedule – revised

Directors Schoofs and Frey moved and seconded the following Draft Motion A. The motion passed unanimously.
Draft Motion A:  Resolved that the RVRMA Executive Board hereby approves the 2013 Board and Annual Meeting Schedule as revised.
	New Business



· 2013 Summer Election Schedule

Directors Peter Frey and Bob Schoofs moved and seconded the following Draft Motion B. The motion passed unanimously.
Draft Motion B:  Resolved that the RVRMA Executive Board hereby approves the proposed 2013 Summer Election Schedule as presented.
· Old Town and The Settlement Proposed Painting Policy – First Reading

Directors Peter Frey and Bob Schoofs moved and seconded the following Draft Motion C. The motion passed unanimously.
Draft Motion C:  Resolved that the RVRMA Executive Board hereby approves the posting of this proposed Old Town and The Settlement Painting Policy for a 30-Day Community Comment period, as written.

	Executive Session



The Board adjourned into Executive Session at 5:18. The Board returned from Executive Session at 5:38

	Adjourn



[bookmark: _GoBack]It was moved and seconded to adjourn the meeting.  The meeting was adjourned at 5:39. 
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